
Williamsburg Township Board of Trustees Minutes 

February 27, 2017 
 

 

The Williamsburg Township Board of Trustees met on Monday February 27, 2017 to transact business.  Chairman Henning 

called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, and all joined in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Guy Bainum, Bari Henning 

and Gary Jordan answered the roll call.  Also present were Fiscal Officer, Gregory W. Carson, Deputy John Schaefer, 

Richard Malott, Yvonne Malott, Kevin Wiedemann, Ed Boll, Vicki Boll, Edward Boll III, Mialowe R., Kati Boll and Brian 

Tatman. 

 

Mr. Jordan motioned to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  Mr. Bainum second.  All yeas.  Mr. Carson presented a 

financial report, including a comprehensive account of expenditures and receipts and the trustees accepted it.   

 

Mr. Bainum motioned to pay the attached bills.  Mr. Henning second.  All yeas. 

 

Zoning Report 

Mrs. Malott presented a zoning report.  Mr. Bainum said that Jonathon Arnold is building a garage to work on vehicles on the 

property with their business, the Boar’s Head and he said that they are exploring the idea of putting in a restaurant at some 

point also.  Mr. Henning said that the county repaired the problems at Bootjack and State Route 133.  Mrs. Malott said that 

the Health Department inspected 3829 Old State Route 32 and said that there is nothing that they plan to do with it.   

 

Sheriff’s Report 

Deputy Schafer gave a copy of the stats for Williamsburg Township for the month of January.  Mr. Bainum said that some 

residents on Cobb Road are complaining that there is a lot of drug activity in the parking lot at the church.  He asked Deputy 

Schaefer to pass the word around the department.  Deputy Schaefer asked us to inform the residents to call the Sheriff’s 

office every time that they see it and if someone is in the area, they will get them over there quickly if possible.  Mr. Henning 

said that Dela Palma Road is being reduced to 45 mph.   

 

Cemetery & Maintenance Report 

Mr. Tatman said that he confirmed that Junk Days will be June 8, 9 and 10th.  Thursday and Friday will be 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. 

and Saturday will be 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.  He said that someone rear ended our 1 ton truck last Tuesday on State Route 133.  He 

said that the other insurance isn’t cooperating, so our insurance told us to get estimates and have it repaired and our insurance 

will take care of it and fight with the other insurance company on our behalf.  He said that they are working on ditch work on 

Musgrove and Bass Road to fix the problems in those areas.  He said that we used approximately 20 ton of salt this year so 

far and hopes to get 1 truck full at year end assuming that we don’t have any more snow issues this year.  Mr. Bainum asked 

him to check the tree line on Cobb Road.  Mr. Henning said that we received the road letter from the county engineer asking 

us to confirm the road mileage and he will sign and send it to ODOT after Mr. Tatman’s review.   

 

Emergency Services Report 

Mr. Wiedemann said that he met with Chief Stowell from Bethel and they are restructuring their mutual aid coverage areas 

and we will be gaining some more of their district that is closer to our area.  He said that he needs a new computer, because 

his laptop is getting very old and slow.  The trustees told him to go ahead and get a new computer to keep him up to date.  

Mr. Wiedemann said that they received a complaint from a resident’s daughter and the trustees received one also.  He said 

that he investigated it and all of the protocols were followed and there was nothing that could be done differently and he will 

respond to the resident’s daughter appropriately.  He said that the boat trailer is almost fixed and ready to be back in 

operation.   

 

Mr. Henning said that we received a thank you letter from Clear Mountain Community Church for helping with getting the 

speed limit signs and church entrance signs at their property.  He said that the Village asked us to pay for half of the port-o-

lets for June in Olde Williamsburgh as we have in the past.  Mr. Jordan motioned to pay for half of the port-o-lets for June in 

Olde Williamsburg.  Mr. Bainum second.  All yeas.  Mr. Boll said that he learned at the Clermont County CIC meeting that 

they want to offer Mr. Jordan a position on their board.  Mr. Jordan said that they met with him and interviewed him for a 

board position, but to his knowledge there have been no decisions made yet.  Mr. Boll said that his entire family was here 

tonight on their way to Marion Croswell’s funeral visitation and feels it’s important to note that the community lost a great 

member of the community.   

 

Mr. Bainum motioned to adjourn at approximately 7:35 p.m.  Mr. Jordan second.  All yeas. 

 
 
 
 

___________________________________  ___________________________________ 

Fiscal Officer     Chairman 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   


